SCPD POLICY AND LAW COMMITTEE MEETING MINUTES
SEPTEMBER 10, 2015 – 1 PM
SMYRNA REST AREA - SMYRNA, DE
Present: Brian Hartman, DLP; Daniese McMullin-Powell, SCPD Chair (Committee Co-Chair); Jamie Wolfe, SCPD Vice-Chair; Jocelyn Langrehr, DVI; Wendy Strauss, GACEC; Chris Long, DDDS (via phone); Pat Maichle, DDC; William Payne, GACAAPD; Moni Edgar, UCP; Susannah Eaton-Ryan (The Arc of DE); Debra Veenema, MS Society; Alex Eldreth, Autism DE; Deb Bradl, DVR; Nick Fina, SCPD; Terri Hancharick (EPIC); Brigitte Hancharick (Advocate); Jeffrey Foster (DDC); Kyle Hodges, SCPD Director
Absent: Bob Osgood, Parent (Committee Co-Chair); Steve Perales, DSCYF/PBHS; Marge Turner, DSAAPD; Karen Lazar, Ombudsman’s Office; Linda Heller, SCPD 
CALL TO ORDER
Kyle Hodges called the meeting to order at 1:07 PM. 
ADDITIONS OR DELETIONS TO THE AGENDA
There were no additions or deletions to the agenda.  
APPROVAL OF MINUTES
There were no minutes to approve since this meeting would focus on the 1st meeting of the Legislative Planning process. 

REVIEW AND DISCUSSION OF PROCESS

Kyle reported that the SCPD Policy & Law Committee has agreed to coordinate the Legislative Planning that has been coordinated by the Developmental Disabilities Council (DDC) in the past.  Kyle has invited all those that have participated in the past to this meeting and will continue that process.   DDC has new federal priorities it is required to address; therefore, the Council does not have time to undertake the Legislative Planning as before. In addition, SCPD has coordinated legislative planning events in the prior to DDC taking on this effort (e.g. Luncheon/Breakfast at the Ag Museum).  

Kyle reviewed the process that was used in the recent past to determine priorities and it was agreed to use the same process – the group will discuss ideas, issues and initiatives to develop a list that will then be voted on.   The top 10 issues will be included in the final legislative agenda.  The group agreed on this process. 

DEVELOPMENT OF LEGISLATIVE AGENDA

The group discussed possible issues, legislation and initiatives and the attached list was developed.  

Wendy and/or Terri will coordinate information for:

· Credentialing Teachers for Adaptive Physical Education (APE)

· Delaware Advance Scholarship Program

· Age of Majority

Daniese will provide any updated information on the Community First Choice Option

Brian will provide information on:

· Solitary Confinement

· DLTCRP Code Revisions
· MCO Notices: Disclosure of Availability of Free Legal Assistance Through CLASI

Jamie will provide information on: 
· Pay Raises for Attendants

· Emergency Back-Up Support (PAS, Home Health, PDN)

· Community Based Bill of Rights

Alex will provide information on Service Provider Reimbursement Rates and Kyle will follow-up with DelARF if needed. 
Debra will provide information on Home and Vehicle Modification Tax Credit

Jocelyn will provide information on Employer Tax Credit at State Level

Kyle will coordinate the information for all the other bills, issues and initiatives.

People should receive the information to Kyle by September 29th and he will coordinate the information and send it out prior to the October meeting. 

2016 LEGISLATIVE EVENT
Kyle reviewed the legislative events at Legislative Hall which have occurred in the recent past.   Not many people are not making appointments with their legislators and informal conversation has noted that the intent of “spreading the word” regarding our legislative priorities is not really reaching the legislators.  In addition, given the new DDC priorities, it may not have funding available for such an event.  In addition, SCPD probably does not have the funding for this event.  SCPD could still apply for funding.  Kyle asked if we wanted to consider other possibilities or venues. 

Pat noted we may want to get legislators to come to venues where people with disabilities participate in activities.  One example is the Disability Ball occurs in November so it may be an option next year.  Daniese noted the cost of the event is $50. 
Susannah noted that people work during the day and therefore a day event may not be good for the people we are trying to attract. 

Alex noted we may need a more formal way to present the legislative agenda.  
Susannah asked about the LIFE Conference.  It was noted that the SCPD luncheon portion does not allow enough time and people are not really paying attention at that time.
Brian suggested presenting the legislative agenda to the JFC.  We could approach Rep. Smith or Sen. McDowell.  The Kids Caucus may be an option.  Kyle noted that this group mainly addresses children’s issues.  Brian noted that we could simply present any children’s issues that may be on the legislative agenda. 
Kyle noted this is a preliminary discussion on this issue and we could address at another meeting if needed. 

ADJOURNMENT
The meeting was adjourned 2:55.
Respectfully submitted,

Kyle Hodges

SCPD Director






